Advisory Council On Historic Preservation

1522 K Street NW. Washington D.C. 20005

February 20, 1979

Mr. Herrick E. Hanks
Director (370)
Bureau of Land Management
Department of the Interior
Washington, D.C. 20240

COPY

Dear Mr. Hanks:

We have been informed by Mr. Seymour Rosen of Saving and Preserving Arts and Cultural Environments that a property owned by the Bureau of Land Management (BLM), which may be eligible for inclusion in the National Register of Historic Places, is being damaged by vandalism and theft. A copy of the letter from Mr. Rosen is enclosed.

Because this property, "Charlie's World of Lost Art," near Andrade, California, appears to possess architectural or historical value, we would appreciate BLM's evaluation of the significance of the property. Section 800.4(a) of the Council's "Procedures for the Protection of Historic and Cultural Properties" (36 CFR Part 800) sets forth the method of evaluating the historical or architectural significance of such properties. If this evaluation results in a determination by the Secretary of the Interior that the property is eligible for inclusion in the National Register, then you should follow the remaining steps in Section 800.4 to evaluate the effect of the undertaking on the property and, if appropriate, to obtain the Council's comments. Should you have any questions or require additional assistance, please call Michael C. Quinn at (303) 234-4946, an FTS number.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Louis S. Wall

Chief, Western Office

of Review and Compliance

Enclosure